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Regional support 
for new graduates

R
eg iona l areas such as C en tra l 
Q ueensland have a lot to offer —  
sun, beaches, national parks and, of 

course, a variety of library environments 
and employment opportunities.

M oving into a new profession and 
workplace can be a daunting task for many 
new graduates. For those moving to region­
al areas, new physical and social environ­
ments can further inhibit the transition from 
study to work. To help ease the transition 
for all new graduates in the area, the ALIA 
Central Queensland New Graduates Group 
(CQ  N GG ) has been established.

In early February the inaugural meet­
ing of the A L IA  C Q  N G G  was held in 
Rockhampton. Attendees included library 
students, new graduates and experienced 
librarians from public, university and hos­
pital libraries in the Rockhampton area. 
Held in the social atmosphere of a local 
pub, the meeting was an opportunity for 
participants to discuss the focus and future 
direction of the group.

Library managers and directors in the 
area are supporting the CQ  N G G , with 
Graham Black (library director at Central 
Queensland University) and Cheryl Haugh- 
ton (library manager at Rockhampton City 
Council) offering support and assistance in 
establishing the new group.

A draft calendar of events has since 
been circu lated , outlin ing future events 
such as dinners, a host-a-murder party, triv­
ia nights, a cocktail party and visits to local 
attractions and beaches. Possible profes­
sional development activities include visits 
to a variety of libraries within the district. 
A Library Week activity including special 
ALIA  guest speakers is also currently being 
explored.

The aim behind establishing this new 
graduates group in Central Queensland is 
to apply the philosophy of the A LIA  New 
Graduates Group to the local region, an 
environment that is conducive to this kind 
of initiative. With smaller numbers of librar­
ians within close proximity of each other, 
regional areas can po tentia lly  provide 
tight-knit working com m unities of peers. 
For regional new graduates in particular, 
peers can offer an essential source of sup­
port, experience and professional wisdom. 
Providing opportunities for peers to meet 
and form networks is therefore imperative 
to their professional development.

New graduates moving to the region 
from m ajor cities often associate physi­
cal d istance w ith professional isolation . 
New graduates and library students from 
regional areas can also feel isolated by the 
perceived distance between them and pro­
fessional activities, particularly as many for­
mal professional development activities are 
held in major cities. For regional librarians, 
attendance at such functions can be heav­
ily dependent on the institution's budget, 
w hile  fam ily and other commitments can 
also inh ib it the ab ility  to travel. As may 
be expected, many regional libraries are 
sm aller in size and have fewer staff, so 
with fewer peers present in the immediate 
workplace, opportunities for new graduates 
to network can be limited. It is this gap that 
the C Q  N G G  aims to bridge.

With the group only in the initial stages 
of development, CQ  N G G  convenors a l­
ready have several issues to consider. Pres­
ently all events and activities are based in 
the Rockhampton and surrounding areas, 
which physically encompass only a small 
proportion of the Central Queensland re­
gion. W h ile  expansion into other areas is 
dependent on interest and existing ALIA ac­
tivities, some possibilities have been con­
sidered. There is the potential for satellite 
groups to be formed in areas interested in 
furthering the aims of the group. If interest 
is w idespread, special events may also be 
organised at a variety of locations through­
out Central Queensland, further enhancing 
networks and promoting collaboration.

Regardless of location, the estab lish­
ment of the C Q  N G G  w ill assuredly en­
hance the experience and developm ent 
of participating new graduates. W h ile  the 
Central Q ueensland region already has 
much to offer librarians personally and pro­
fessionally, an environment active ly sup­
portive of new graduates w ill be of benefit 
to those already in the region, and a posi­
tive factor in attracting new professionals 
to regional areas.

Participation in the Central Queensland 
N ew  Graduates G roup is open to any­
one from the region who is interested in 
supporting new graduates and meeting 
peers in a social environm ent. For more 
inform ation about the A L IA  C Q  N G G , 
or to find out what events are currently 
p lanned, please contact Kate W atson at 
k.watson@ cqu.edu.au. ■
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